June 2024 - i :

Thank you for your unwavering support and prayers. It's hard to believe that
it's already been two months since we arrived in Mozambique. The journey
has been a whirlwind of ups and downs, but we have felt your prayers and
God's goodness guiding us every step of the way.

Settling into our Home:

We are continuing to settle into our new home here in Mozambique. We
praise the Lord for giving us a great place to stay. We are continuing to
work to settle in. Our container with many of our household goods is
scheduled to arrive in Mozambique this month (around June 11th). Please pray with us that
everything will go smoothly and that we will receive our things quickly.

The Church:

We have enjoyed our time at the church here in Mozambique (Fundamental Baptist Church of
Malanga). Working in this church and with the many wonderful Mozambicans there has been a joy.
We are very thankful that the church is eagerly working with us to learn Portuguese so that we can
be more effective in Mozambique.

Please pray for this church that God will continue to use them and that it will be a greater
lighthouse in its community.

Witnessing:

Over the past month, we have witnessed many people. We can pass out Portuguese tracts, whichisa "¢
great blessing, but we are thankful for the opportunities to meet English-speaking people. We have
shared the gospel with many and invited many more to church. Please pray that God will continue
to work in the hearts of those we meet daily. 5 5
Baby Clower Update: : . e
Christen had another doctor's appointment this past month. We praise the Lord for the excellent (i S
report. Christen and the new baby are both doing great. The baby girl is growing and healthy.
Please continue to pray for Christen and the new baby girl. Lord willing, everything will continue
smoothly, and we will meet our new daughter in the first week of September. ‘
Language School: ki Ry
Next week, on June 10th, we will begin learning Portuguese at a well-known language school in the city. This school
has a good reputation for teaching language. Please pray for us as we start learning Portuguese. We need to learn the
language effectively for future ministry in Mozambique.
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